The regular meeting of the Haymarket Town Council was called to order on February 18, 1980 ar 8:00 p.m. The meeting opened with prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance. Council members present were Bean, Gossom, Smith, and Orndoff. Absent were Crouch and Melton. Minutes were accepted as read. Mrs. Bean gave the report on the Treasury. Two bills were presented from Katcliffe Insurance; \$20 for the Treasurer's bond; \$1,102 for Workmen's Compensation. Council voted unanimously to pay these bills. Mrs. Bean expressed concern about the VEPCO bill. Street lighting for the Town cost \$372.

The dog warden has not yet picked up the dog on Madison Street. Mrs. Gilbertson read the Town ordinance which states that the County dog ordinance is enforcable within the Town.

Mrs. Gilbertson expressed concern about the litter problem within the Town and stated that she will initiate an anti-litter campaign.

Bleight Drive has now been turned over to the state's secondary road system.

Allan Gossom requested information about the AAA Trash Srevice contract. Gossom's Hardware is not being served under the present contract.

Mr. Chuch Dedi representing the Gainesville-Haymarket Ruritans asked permission of the Council to use the Horse Show grounds for soccer practice and games. Permission has been granted by the property owners pending approval by the Council. A letter will be sent stating Council's opinion favoring that use of the property to Mr. Chuck Dedi, 3830 Mt. Atlas Lane, Haymarket, Virginia.

Town tags will be on sale at the Town Hall March 1st through April 15th. Mr. Alison will be paid \$1 for each tag sold or transfer made.

Mr. Jones reminded the Council that Town court terminates on July 1, 1980. He asked that Council make some decision about the future of its police department.

Being no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Sharman, Clerk

Approved:

Muriel Gilbertson, Mayor